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Gather in Christ, grow in faith, and love our neighbors. 

Be a home where people can connect with their faith,           
to be in harmony with self, others and God.  

THE MISSION OF GRACE CHURCH 

THE VISION OF GRACE CHURCH  
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The Way 

GRACE  EPISCOPAL  CHURCH 
313 Main Street 

Hulmeville, PA.  19047-5801 
 

Rev. Marlee R. J. Norton, Priest-in-Charge 
Office:  215-757-6025 ext. 101 

Cell:  нмр-пту-омот—Pastoral Emergencies 
Email:  grace.church.priest@verizon.net  

 

Sheron Drennen, Parish Administrator  
Office hours:  Monday—Thursday 8 am to 12:30 pm 

Office:  215-757-6025 Fax:  215-757-5660   
E-Mail: gracechurchsec@verizon.net 

Grace Church Web Site:  
www.amazinggracesince1831.org 
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LENT MADNESS! 
 
For the eighth year running, people of faith are gearing up for 
Lent Madness,  in which 32 saints do battle to win the coveted 
Golden Halo.  Based loosely on the NCAA basketball tourna-
ment, this online devotion pits saints against one another in a 
bracket as voters choose their favorites throughout  Lent. This 
yearôs competition begins on ñAsh Thursday,ò March 2. 
  
Each weekday  information is posted at 
www.lentmadness.org about two saints. Each 
pairing remains open for 24 hours as participants 
read about and then vote to determine which 
saint moves on to the next round. Sixteen make it 
to the Round of the Saintly Sixteen; eight        
advance to the Round of the Elate Eight; four 
make it to the Faithful Four; two to the Championship; and the   
winner is awarded the coveted Golden Halo.  If youôre looking 
for a Lenten discipline that is fun, educational, occasionally 
goofy, and always joyful,  join the Lent Madness journey  
 
 
 

LENT IS COMING 
 
Lent starts on Wednesday, March 1, 2017. 
There will be services of Holy Eucharist 
and Imposition of Ashes at Grace at         
7:30 am and 12:00 pm, and the same       
service at St. James, Bristol at 7:00 pm.                  

Remember: during Lent we put away the ñalleluiasò until 
Easter!  
 

SOUPER BOWL SUNDAY 
 
Sunday, February 5 was Souper Bowl     
Sunday.  The Girlsô Friendly Society        
collected 73 cans of soup and $15 in               
donations.  All of the cans of soup collected 
were donated to Maryôs Cupboard.  Thank 
you to everyone who donated.   
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Grace Episcopal Church 
The Rev Marlee R.J. Norton 

Priest-in-Charge 
 

Parish Administrator & Web Master .................. Sheron Drennen 
 

The Vestry Leadership 
 

Senior Warden ................................. Bob Grow (215-946-8409) 

Junior Warden................................. Bob Miller (215-788-2972) 

Accounting Warden ....................................................................  

Auditors .... Joyce Grow, Marcia McCullough, Nancy VanDine 

Treasurer .................................. Derek Drennen (215-891-9018) 

Building Fund Treasurer ................ Bill Norton (215-946-7559) 

Clerk of the Vestry ......................... Bob Miller (215-788-2972) 
 
 

Ministry TeamsðTeam Leaders 
 

Communications .......................... Sheron Drennen, Sara Ulkloss, 

 ........................................................................... Caroline Schauer 

Finance.................................................................. Derek Drennen 

Pastoral Care .............................................................. Doris Laino 

Outreach/Mission........................................ Michele McCullough 

Property ....................................................................... Bob Miller 

Vestry Members ........... Lorna Campbell-Seely, Derek Drennen, 

 ...................... Bob Grow, Dennis Hickey, Michele McCullough, 

 ................................ Bob Miller, Caroline Schauer, Sara Ulkloss. 

 

http://www.lentmadness.org
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PARISH PRAYER LIST 

 
Bryce 
Patti Bucci 
Dorothy 
Edie Evans 
Antrionette Jenkins 
 
 

Johns Family 
Kathy 
Melody 
 
And all others that we            
remember in our hearts. 

Note: The above names are read each Wednesday, during Noon 
Worship. After reading the names, the reader may ask if anyone 
would like to give an update on someone on the Prayer List. 

MARCH 2017 

PRAYER LIST 
 

Just a reminder that the Prayer List in the Sunday bulletin is for 
those who have an immediate, short term need.  These names will 
be listed in the bulletin for four weeks.   
 

The Prayer List in the newsletter and Noon Prayer bulletin will 
contain the names of those who have a long term illness.  The 
names on these two lists will be removed after two months if no 
new information is provided (in writing).  All prayer requests 
must be in writing and must be submitted by Wednesday morning 
to be included in the Sunday bulletin.  Sheron Drennen 
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EASTER MEMORIAL FLOWERS 
 

If you are interested in memorializing a loved one this Easter, 
there are envelopes (with a Lily on them) in each pew to let us 

know the name or names you would like to remember.  If you are 
unable to come to church but would still like to remember some-
one, please put name (s) below; along with your check and mail 
into the office.  Memorials are due by Sunday, April 9.   
 
NAME ___________________________________________ 
 
NAME____________________________________________ 
 
REMEMBERED BY_________________________________ 
 
ADDRESS_________________________________________ 
 
AMOUNT___________ 
 
 

 
 
 

 

FOOD PANTRY 
 
Many thanks to you who have donated food items 
to Maryôs Cupboard.  Peanut butter, canned meats 
and fish are always  needed.  Boxed sides are a 
welcome addition and can stretch a meal for a 
family.  Our biggest need right now is spaghetti 
sauce.  Along with food, we need plastic and /or 
glass jars with screw on lids to use for liquid    
detergent.  16 oz jars work best. 
 
I recently saw at Samôs a great quote by Helen Walton.  ñItôs not 
what you gather, but what you scatter that tells you what kind of 
life youôve lived.ò 
Again, your donations are greatly appreciated.  Sonja Norton 
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ARE YOU A MEMBER OF GRACE CHURCH? 
 
People sometimes ask how to ñjoinò our Church. The short   
answer is you just need to show up! We welcome anyone and 
everyone to join us for worship or at any of our church          
activities.  We believe that first and foremost, membership in 
the Church means being part of a community that is drawn ever 
more deeply into relationship with God through Jesus Christ.  
 

Every year each Episcopal church submits to the 
national church office an accounting of its     
parishioners, finances and worship  services. 
Doing so this year made it clear that quite a few 
people who regularly attend Grace are not   
technically members. If you have not been    
baptized, confirmed or received at Grace, or 
transferred your membership in, you are         

ineligible to vote at the annual meeting or stand for Vestry.  
  
If you belong to another denomination, please think and pray on 
whether you would like to be received (for Roman Catholics,   
Lutherans and Moravians) or confirmed (all other denominations) 
when Bishop Gutierrez comes this fall. If you are an Episcopalian 
who has never had your letter of membership transferred to 
Grace, please let the office know and we will initiate the           
paperwork to have your membership transferred to Grace.    
Questions? Please speak to one of the wardens or Marlee.  
 
 

DIOCESAN LENT DAY 
 
"Hope in Dark Places" is a day of teaching, reflection and work-
shops as we prepare for Holy Week and Easter. It is an opportuni-
ty for our Diocese to set aside time at the beginning of Lent to 
think about the message of the cross in the 21st century and pre-
pare for the preaching, devotional and formational work of Holy 
Week. It will be held at Church of the Good Samaritan, Paoli, 
from 9:00 am to 3:30 pm. Tickets are required and are $40. If you 
want to go but need help with the ticket cost, please talk to 
Marlee.  You will need to register on-line at  http://ptitickets.org/
events/lentday. 
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BIRTHDAYS IN  

MARCH 2017 
 
2 - Jessica Schwendeman 
3 – Bill Ulkloss 
5 - Mary Ann Hazlett 
7 -Catherine Johnson  
16 - William Norton 
18 – Derek Drennen 
27 – Edie Evans 
31 – Thomas Barton Sr.  

ANNIVERSARIES IN  

MARCH 2017 
 
1 – Thomas & Kimberly Barton Sr. 
17 - David & Gloria Rodgers 
22 – Robert & Joyce Grow  

 
The DEADLINE for articles for the next issue of       
òThe Wayó is ANYTIME before Monday, March 20.        
Articles should be òPRINT READYó.  E-mail them to 
gracechurchsec@verizon.net  This means your article 
should be typed in a Microsoft Word document, and then 
emailed as an attachment by March 20. This will be for 
the April 2017 Newsletter.  Thank you! 

http://ptitickets.org/events/lentday
http://ptitickets.org/events/lentday


8 

GENERAL FUND ï INCOME & EXPENSES 
JANUARYð2017 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Derek Drennen, Accounting Warden 
 
 

 
 

LOOKING AHEAD AT  

APRIL 2017  
 

4/2ð5th Sunday in Lent 
4/5ðECW Meeting 
3/3ðBook Club 
4/9ðPalm Sunday 
4/9ðGFS Meeting 
4/11ðProperty Meeting 
4/13ðMaundy Thursday 
4/14ðGood Friday 
4/15ðEaster Vigil 
4/16ðEaster Sunday 
4/19ðVestry Meeting 
3/17ðBook Club 
4/23ðGFS Meeting 
 

JANUARYñ2017 

Income:     $        12,055.01 

Expense:    $        11,135.38 

Difference: $            919.63 
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CARL SANDBURG MIDDLE SCHOOL PLAY 
 
Patrick Drennen, a 8th grade student at Sandburg 
will be appearing as Melman the Giraffe , in the 
schoolôs production of ñMadagascar JRò.  The 
show dates and times that Patrick will be        
performing are; Thursday, March 9th, 7 pm and 
Saturday, March 11th, 11 am.  Tickets will go on 
sale February 19 at 8 am to the general public.   
 
This year tickets will be sold on line instead of at the school.  If 
you are interested in getting tickets please go to:  
https://www.showtix4u.com/boxoffice.php?Submit=Search+for 
+Events&begin=1542968&current_client=07052717011214903.  
Tickets can also be purchased at the door before each show. 
 
 
 

NESHAMINY VALLEY MUSIC THEATHER 
PRESENTS:  HELLO DOLLY! 

 
Neshaminy Valley Music Theatre presents Hello Dolly! at 
Neshaminy High School!   
 
TICKETS: The show dates are: March 31, April 1, 2, 7 & 8.  
Adult tickets are $20, ñSeasoned Citizensò pay $18 and children 
18 and under are $10.  These prices are all for ñIN ADVANCE.ò  
All tickets, including for children, will have a $2 SURCHARGE 
at the door! 
 
Iôll be glad to help anyone with tickets.  Call me at 610-838-8206 
(H); or e-mail at rcditterline@ptd.net.     ENJOY!!! 
ñFather D." 
 
 

mailto:rcditterline@ptd.net
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Sun Mon Tue Wed 

   1 

5 6 7 8 

12 13 14 15 

19 20 21 22 

26 27 28 29 

    

7:30 am Ash Wednesday 
12 pm Ash Wednesday
7:00 pm, HSC Mtg.
7:30 pm, ECW Mtg.
 

7:30 am HE I  
Noon Prayer & Brown 

Bag Lunch 
7:00 pm HSC Mtg.

Deadline for Articles for the   
April 2017 Newsletter:            

March 20, 2017  

6:15 pm NA Meeting 
7:00 pm, Property 
 

4th Sunday in Lent 
9:45 Adult Education 
10:30 am, HE II 
7:00 pm, GFS Meeting 

7:30 am HE I 
Noon Prayer & Brown 
Bag Lunch 

2nd Sunday in Lent 
Daylight Saving Time 
Begins 
9:45 Adult Education 
10:30 am, HE II 
7:00 pm, GFS Meeting 

7:30 am HE I 
Noon Prayer & Brown 
Bag Lunch 

7:00 pm, Vestry Mtg.
 

1st Sunday in Lent 
9:45 Adult Education 
10:30 am,   HE II 
 

3rd Sunday in Lent 
9:45 Adult Education 
10:30 am, HE II 
 

6:15 pm NA Meeting 
 

6:15 pm NA Meeting 

6:15 pm NA Meeting 
 

President's Day 
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 Thu Fri  Sat  

2 3 4 

9 10 11 

16 17 18 

23 24 25 

30 31  

   

7:30 am Ash Wednesday  
12 pm Ash Wednesday 
7:00 pm, HSC Mtg. 
7:30 pm, ECW Mtg. 

 
Noon Prayer & Brown 

 
7:00 pm HSC Mtg. 

 
Noon Prayer & Brown 

 
Noon Prayer & Brown 

7:00 pm, Vestry Mtg. 

1:30 pm Book Club 
 

1:30 pm Book Club 
 

1:30 pm Book Club 
Game Night  
 


